

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

January 28, 2016

Paul Ziezulewicz SMRLS o//b/o Alicia Garcia 55 – 5th Street St East, Ste. 400 Saint Paul MN 55101

VIA EMAIL: paul.ziezulewicz@smrls.org

Re: Appeal for Property at <u>287 Page Street East</u>

Dear Mr. Ziezulewicz:

This is to confirm that on January 26, 2016, at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, the Legislative Hearing Officer recommended that the City Council grant an extension until April 4, 2016 for the property to be vacated. Ms. Moermond noted that the fuel burning testing needs to be in compliance by February 17, 2016. At this time, your client may remove the revocation placard from the property.

If your client wishes to appeal further, the City Council Public Hearing is on Wednesday, February 17, 2016 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers.

If you have any questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely,

/s/

Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

c: Fire Supervisors
George Niemeyer
Bill Bernier, 846 – 3rd Ave S, South St Paul MN 55075
Steve Medellin, 287 Page St E, Unit 1, St Paul MN 55107
Alicia Garcia, 287 Page St E, Unit 2, St Paul MN 55107